
  

 
 

TIF 97 2020/2021 BUDGET NARRATIVE  
 

The TIF 97 budget highlights the public infrastructure projects we plan to accomplish in 
2020/2021. Several of the infrastructure project are not only critical to the Downtown, 
but also the region. 
 
Infrastructure Projects: 
• Park Street Bridge Repair 
• South Cass Street Bridge Repair 
• West Front Street Bridge Replacement  
• Opera House Improvement (Replace Boiler) 
• Opera House Improvement (Retrofit Incandescent Lighting) 
• Opera House Improvement (Retrofit T8 Fixtures) 
• Front Street Streetscapes 
• State Street Streetscapes  
• Tree Replacement: $50,000 

 
The streetscape projects will include a partnership with private developers to install 
streetscape elements (e.g., brick pavers, tress, sidewalk) and a snowmelt system at 309 
and 305 West Front Street and 160 and 109 East Front Street. Under the partnership, 
the DDA and the developer will split the costs of the streetscape improvements. This 
type of partnership is consistent with previous streetscape/snowmelt projects throughout 
Downtown (e.g., 101 West Front, Park Street, and Old Town Corners). In regards to the 
snowmelt system, the DDA will pay of half of the system coming in. However, the 
continued operation and maintenance will be provided by the private owners.  
 
Staff will also work on developing formal streetscaping plans for the first two blocks of 
East Front Street (our entrance into Downtown). The DDA will hire a consultant to 
develop a complete schematic design for East Front Street. This effort will require 
significant engagement with the City and property owners along this stretch of Front 
Street. Funding for this planning and design effort will not come from TIF 97, but rather 
proceeds from the Hardy Parking Deck Bond.   
 
Implementation of any streetscaping plans will be coordinated with Art Krueger (Sewer 
and Water Director) City Engineering and MDOT and their infrastructure and 
realignment plans on Grandview Parkway. Those two projects are scheduled for 
2022/2023.     
 
The Opera House work is a carry-over from last year’s budget as implementation did 
not occur. However, these improvements are still needed and we will work with SEEDS 
and Light and Power on the energy efficiency component for this publicly owned 
building. We will continue to make this a priority for implementation. 
 



  

 
 
On the administrative side of TIF 97, the budget remains consistent with administrative 
fees going to the City of Traverse City for General and City Engineering costs, DDA 
Administrative fee, one-half cost for the community police officer, downtown WIFI and 
an increase to the Arts Commission of $20,000 for work on murals on Union Street. 
Continuation of the restroom stipend to businesses that open their restrooms for public 
use is recommended for the upcoming budget year.   
 
A new line item was added for maintenance. This is minimal ($15,000) but absolutely 
critical to the long-term functionality and appearance of infrastructure in the Downtown. 
I anticipate this will be an annual line item moving forward.    
  




